
Mr. BRENNAN. Yes. But I don’t believe I explained to her full details. She 
probably ren~embers whether I did or not, but I don’t. I believe I just told her 
that I would not identify, make positive identification. I believe that is all I 
told her. 

Mr. BELIN. That you would not, or that you could not? 
Mr. BRENXAN. I believe I told her I would not. 
Mr. BELIN. Do you remember the specific color of any shirt that the man with 

the rifle was wearing? 
Mr. BRENSAN. So, other than light, and a khaki color-maybe in khaki. I 

mean other than light color-not a real white shirt, in other words. If it was 
a white shirt, it was on the dingy side. 

Mr. BELIN. I am handing you what the court reporter has marked as Com- 
mission Exhibit 1.50. 

Does this look like it might or might not be the shirt, or can you make at this 
time any positive identification of any kind? 

Mr. BREXNAN. I would have expected it to be a little lighter-a shade or so 
lighter. 

Mr. BELIN. Than Exhibit 150? 
Mr. BRENNAX. That is the best of my recollection. 
Mr. BELIN. All right. 
Could you see the man’s trousers at all? 
Do you remember any color? 
Mr. BRENNAN. I remembered them at that time as being similar to the same 

color of the shirt or a little lighter. And that was another thing that I called 
their attention to at the lineup. 

Mr. BELIN. What do you mean by that? 
Mr. BEENNAN. That he was not dressed in the same clothes that I saw the man 

in the window. 
Mr. BEWN. You mean with reference to the trousers or the shirt? 
Mr. BRENNAN. Well, not particularly either. In other words, he just didn’t 

have the same clothes on. 
Mr. BELIN. All right. 
Mr. BRENNAN. I don’t know whether you have that in the record or not. I 

am sure you do. 
Mr. DULLEB. Any further questions? 
I guess there are no more questions, Mr. Belin. 
Mr. BELIN. Well, sir, we.want to thank you for your cooperation with the 

Commission. 
Mr. DULLES. Thank you very much for coming here. 

TESTIMONY OF BONNIE RAY WILLIAMS 

Mr. BELIN. Our next witness is Mr. Bonnie Ray Williams. 
Mr. DULLES. Mr. Williams, the purpose of the hearing today is to take the 

testimony of you and certain others whose names are mentioned here. 
You and the other witnesses were all in the vicinity of the Texas School 

Book Depository Building at the time of the assassination of President John F. 
Kennedy. 

You will be asked to provide the Commission with Four knowledge of the 
facts concerning the assassination of President Kennedy. 

Mr. WILLTAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. DULLES. Would you rise, sir? 
Do your swear that the evidence you will give is the truth, the whole truth, 

and nothing,but the truth, so help you God? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, I do. 
Mr. BALL. Mr. Williams, how old are you? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I am 20 years old. 
Mr. BALL. Where do you live? 
Mr. WILLIAJIS. I live in Dallas, Tex. 
Mr. BALL. What is your address? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. 1502 Avenue B, Apartment B. 
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Mr. BALL. Are you married? 
Mr. WILLIAMB. Yes, I am. 
Mr. BALL. Where were you born? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I was born in Carthage, Tex. 
Mr. BALL. Did you go to school in Texas? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, I did. 
Mr. BALL. How far through school? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. All the way. 
Mr. BALL. Graduated from high school? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes. 
Mr. BALL. Where? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Marshall, Tex., and I flnished high school summer course 

in Dallas, Texas, Madison High. 
Mr. BALL. What year did you get out of high school? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. 1962. 
Mr. BALL. And where did you go to work after that? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I went to work at Marriott’s Motor Hotel. 
Mr. BALL. What did you do there? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, I started off as a dishwasher. Then they put me on 

as a fry cook. 
Mr. BALL. And how long did you stay there? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. About 6 or 7 months. 
Mr. BALL. Then where did you go to work? 
Mr. WILLLUIS. I went to work at Union Terminal Building, baggage depart- 

ment. 
Mr. BALL. How long did you work there? 
Mr, WILLIAMS. I worked there about a year. 
Mr. BALL. What kind of work did you do there? 
Mr. WIJLIAMS. I was a mail separator. 
Mr. BALL. Then where did you go? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Then I found this job at the Texas School Book Depository. 
Mr. BALL. When did you get that job? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Around about September 8th. 
Mr. BALL What year? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. 1963. 
Mr. BALL. How did you happen to go there to get the job? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, my wife was expecting, and I just wanted a day job- 

I was working at night. So I just went looking for a day job, and I happened 
to come down that way. 

Mr. DULLES. Were you going to school in the daytime? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No. 
Mr. DULLES. This is after you finished school? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. All this took place after I finished school. 
Mr. BALL. You finished school when? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. 1962. 
Mr. BALL. And you had these three--- 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir ; and I had a part-time job at a construction company. 

I don’t remember the name of it. But it was just for about a week. 
Mr. BAIL When you were going to school? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No. That was the same time I was working at Marriott’s 

Motel. 
Mr. BALL. Did you work while you went to school? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I delivered the Dallas morning newspaper sometimes, and 

little odd jobs. 
Mr. BALL. Well, did anybody tell you you might get a job at the Texas School 

Book Depository before you went down there? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir. 
Mr. BALL. You were just looking for a job? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I just put in applications everywhere. 
Mr. BALL. What kind of work did you do when you first went with the Texas 

School Book Depository? 
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Mr. WILLIAMS. I think the first day I started work there they started me off 
as a wrapper. Then the fellows told me that I had qualifications to be a 
checker, so they put me on as a checker there. 

Mr. BALL. What are you doing now? 
Mr. WILLIAJIB. At the present time I do anything-check, pack, fill orders, 

anything. 
Mr. BALL. When you went to w’ork there, did you work at the building on 

the corner of Houston and Elm? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir. The first time I went there I was hired on at the 

other warehouse, the lower part of Houston Street. 
Mr. BALL. By lower part, do you mean north of the main building? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. Down further, the big white building. 
Mr. BALL. That is sort of a warehouse? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. You went to work there. That is about a block, a block and a half 

north? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. A block and a half. 
Mr. BALL. North of the corner of Houston and Elm? 
Mr. WILLIAMB. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. And how long did you work at that place? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, I worked there until ‘business began to get slow. I 

think that was-it was before November. I think it was some time during 
October. I am not sure. 

Mr. BALL. And what did they put you to work at at that time? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. They called me up to help lay a floor on the fifth floor, they 

wanted more boards over it. As I say, business was slow, and they were try- 
ing to keep us on without laying us off at the time. 

So I was using the saw, helping cut wood and lay wood. 
Mr. BALL. You were laying a wood floor over the old floor? 
Mr. WILLIA~~~. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. On the fifth floor? 
Mr. WILLIAMB. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. And when you finished on the fifth floor, what did you do? 
Mr. WILLIAM% After we finished on the fifth floor, we started to move up 

to the sixth floor. But at the time we didn’t complete the sixth floor. We 
only completed just a little portion of it. 

Mr. BALL. By the time, you are talking about November 22d? 
Mr. WILLUMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Before November 22d, how long bad you been laying door in the 

building at Houston and Elm? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Before November 22d, I think we had been working on the 

fifth floor, I think, about 3 weeks. I think altogether I had been up there 
just about 4 weeks, I think. 

Mr. BALL. And how long had you been on the sixth floor before-how long 
have you been working on the sixth floor before November 22d? 

Mr. WILLIAMB. Let’s see. Before November 22d, I think it might have been 
2 days-it might have been 2 days. I would say about 2 days, approximately 
2 days. 

Mr. BALL. Before you started to lay the floor, did you have to move any 
cartons? 

Mr. WILLIAM& Yes; we did. 
Mr. BALL. From what part of the sixth floor did you move the cartons? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. We moved cartons from, I believe, the west side of the 

sixth floor to the east side of the sixth floor, because I think there was a 
vacancy in there. 

Mr. BAL.L. Clear over to the east side? 
Mr. WILLrAr.is. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL, Were there cartons stacked up between the west side and the east 

side-were there cartons on the floor? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes; there was. 
Mr. BALL. After you moved the cartons, then did you start laying the floor? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. After we moved the cartons, we started laying the floor. 
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Then we had to move the cartons. 
As we go we would move cartons to vacate the space, so we could lay the 

floor. 
Mr. BALL. On November 22d, what time did you go to work? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. November 22d, I went to work at 8 o’clock. 
Mr. BALL. Were you late or on time that morning? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I believe I was on time that morning. I always get there a 

little before eight. 
Mr. BALL. Did you know Lee Oswald, Lee Harvey Oswald? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I didn’t know him personally, but I had seen him working. 

Never did say anything to anyone. He never did put himself in any position 
to say anything to anyone. 

He just went about his work. He never said anything to me. I never said 
anything to him. 

Mr. BALL. Did you ever have lunch with him? 
Mr. WILLL~MB. No. 
The only time he would come into the lunchroom sometimes and eat a sand- 

wich maybe, and then he would go for a walk, and he would go out. And I 
assume he would come back. But the only other time he would come in and 
read a paper or nothing, and laugh and leave again. 

Mr. DULLES. But he would never say good morning or good evening? 
Mr. WILLIAME. He never would speak to anyone. He was just a funny fellow. 

I don’t know what kind of a fellow he was. 
Mr. BALL. Did you notice what he read in the newspaper? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I believe one morning I noticed he was reading something 

about politics, and as he was reading this he acted like it was funny to him. 
He would read a paragraph or two, smile, or laugh, then throw the paper down 
and get up and walk out. 

Representative FORD. Where did this go on? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. This was going on in what we call the domino room. This is 

where we would eat our lunch and play dominoes. Some fellow would bring 
newspapers, to read the sports or something. He never would read the sports. 

Mr. BALL. The domino room is a little recreation room on the first floor? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes; it is. 
Mr. BALL. Now, you see the map there which has been marked Commission 

Exhibit 362. Will you point on that map the location of the domino room? 
Mr. DULLES. Would it be easier if we put the map up there, and then every- 

body could see. 
Mr. WILLLUS. In the front entrance--I could explain the way I know the best. 
As I said, this would be the main entrance from Elm Street. Well, this 

would be-the domino room is in the same line with Mr. Shelley’s 05ce, and 
Mr. Truly’s o5ce. The domino room would be right in here. Because two bath- 
rooms, a large one and a small one right in this vicinity here. 

Mr. BALL. That is marked on the map-the domino room is marked on the 
map as ret room, and the toilet is shown there? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. And there is a small one on the other side. 
Mr. BALL. That is on Exhibit 362. 
Mr. Dunnxs. What floor is this we are looking at now? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. That is the first floor. 
Representative FOBD. And it was in the ret room or domino room where you 

saw Oswald read the paper on this occasion? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. DULLES. And you said he read some of it to you and smiled about it?. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No ; he didn’t read it to me. We were waiting turns to play 

dominoes, and I happened to glance over. And I just noticed what he was 
reading. 

Mr. BALL. Now, this morning, did you see Oswald on the floor at any time? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. This morning of November 22d? 
Mr. BALL. 22d. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. The morning of November 22d Oswald was on the floor. The 

only time I saw him that morning was a little after eight, after I had started 
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working. As usual, he was walking around with a clipboard in his hands, I 
believe he was. 

Mr. BALL. That is on the first floor? 
Mr. WILLIAMB. Yes. He had a clipboard in his hand. 
Mr. BALL. That is the only time you saw him that morning? 
Mr. WILLIA~~S. That is the only time I saw him that morning. I saw him 

again between 1130 and maybe 10 until 12 :OO. 
hlr. BALL. We will come to that in a moment. 
Where did you work that morning? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. That morning I worked on the sixth floor. I think we went 

directly up to the sixth floor and I got there. 
Mr. BALL. And how many were working on the sixth floor with you? 
Mr. WILLIAM& I believe there were five. 
Mr. BALL. What are their names? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, Bill Shelley, Charles Givens, and there was a fellow 

b> the name of Danny Arce. 
Mr. BALL. He is a Mexican boy? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes. And a fellow by the name of Billy Lovelady, and my- 

self. And there was a fellow that came up-his name was Harold Norman. 
He really wasn’t working at the time, but there wasn’t anything to do, he would 
come around to help a little bit, and then back down. 

Mr. DULLES. Was he in the employ of the company? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes; he had been working there at the time about 2 years, I 

think. 
Mr. DULLES. But he wasn’t on this particular detail on the sixth floor that 

you are speaking of? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, he had been helping us on the fifth floor. When the 

orders would come in, he would go down and help with the orders, and when 
he didn’t have anything else to do he would come back and help us move stock 
a round. 

I think that was him. 
Mr. BALL. What part of the sixth floor were you working that morning? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. On the west side. 
Mr. BALL. Were you moving stock or laying floor that morning? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. We were doing both. 
Mr. BALL. You were doing both? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. The west side of the sixth floor-you mean the whole west side, 

or was there a certain part-northwest or southwest or middle? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I believe it was the whole west side, because we had to go from 

window to window-from the elevator to the front window facing Elm Street- 
we were laying the floor parallel. 

Mr. BALL. Did you see Oswald on the sixth floor that morning? 
hfr. WILLIAMS. I am not sure. I think I saw him once messing around with 

some cartons or something, back over the east side of the building. But he 
wasn’t in the window that they said he shot the President from. He was more 
on the east side of the elevator, I think, messing around with cartons, because 
he always just messed around, kicking cartons around. 

Mr. BALL. What was his job? 
Mr. WILLLQ+IS. His job was an order flller. 
Mr. BALL. What do you mean by that? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I mean by that an order filler-when orders come in for the 

State schools mostly, from Austin, he would take the orders and fill the orders. 
If the orders called for a certain amount of books, he would fill that order, and 

turn it in to be checked, to be shipped out. 
Mr. BALL. You say he would fill the order. He would go and get books? 
Mr. WILLIAUS. He would get books. As an order filler you had access to all 

the floors, all seven floors. 
Mr. BALL. And were the cartons that you are talking about containers of books? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, they were. 
Mr. BALL. Would a checker-would an order filler go to the different floors and 

take books out of cartons? 
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Mr. WILLIAMR. Yes. sir. The order filler would have to, in order to fill the 
order-he would have to move around to each floor, and take the books that he 
needs. 

Mr. BALL. Then where would he take the books? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Down to the first floor. 
Mr. BALL. And what was on the 0rst floor? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. The flrst floor is where the checkers, the freight, and all- 

they are checking the books to go out, and also where they wrap the books. 
Mr. BALL. And were there certain men down there wrapping books? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Certain men wrapping, checking, weighing, et cetera. 
Mr. DULLES. Did you have a schedule somewhere posted up so that you knew 

which books were on which floor when an order came in? You would know 
whether to go to the sixth floor or what floor to go to get the particular books 
that were wanted? 

Mr. WILLIAM% Well, as I remember, I don’t know too much about the building. 
Mr. DULLES. You were not in the order filling business? 
Mr. WILLIAMB. No, sir; not in that department. 
At the other building. I was just transferred to that building. 
I don’t think you really had any schedule to go by, or anything to show you 

where the books were. You just asked the older fellows that had been there 
were certain books-if you are looking for a certain book, they would tell you 
where to find it. 

Mr. BALL. This morning, when you think you saw Oswald on the sixth floor, 
can you tell us about where he was? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, as I said before, I am not sure that he was really on the 
sixth floor. But he was always around that way. In the place I think I saw him 
was as the east elevator come up to the sixth floor, he was on that side of the 
elevator. 

Mr. BALL. I have here a diagram of the sixth tloor which I will have marked 
as Exhibit 483. 

(The document referred to was marked Commission Exhibit NO. 483 for 
identitlcation.) 

Mr. BALL. First of all, this is Houston Street, and the top is north-east and 
west. Here is Elm Street. 

Mr. WILLIAMR. This would be the east elevator. 
Mr. BALL. This is the east elevator, west elevator and the stairway. 
NOW, can you take this and show us about where your men were Working 

laying floor on that sixth floor? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I would say- 
Mr. BALL. First of all, you take this pencil and put it down there, and then 

we will make the markings afterwards. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. This is the west side of the building. 
Mr. BALL. The area where you were laying floor. Make the outside limits of 

the area. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. We were working in this area down there like that. 
Mr. BALL. In other words, from there to the west, or where? 
Mr. WILLIAM% We were working from the west coming this way, coming t0 

the east. And we had got about just so much. 
Mr. BALL. Well, let’s draw a dark line down there. This marks the area that 

YOU saw? 
Mr. W~LUAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. You had already laid floor from the west side to the dark line? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. And you were working right around in the dark line area, were 

you? 
Mr. WILLLUS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. That morning? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Now, take your pencil and show us about where it was that you 

saw Oswald that morning. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I think I saw Oswald somewhere around in this vicinity. 
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As I was up by this other elevator, I think one time I saw him over there. I 
am not really sure. 

Mr. BALL. YOU have drawn a line here. This is a sort of general area where 
you say you saw Oswald, is that right? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 

Mr. BALL. We will mark that as “0”. That is on the north side of the floor 
near the east elevator. 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. We will mark that “0”. 
Now, these lines you have marked show your area where you were working. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. We will mark that W-l and W-l. 

Mr. DuLLES. Mr. Williams, were all the boxes of books moved out of this 
area whiie you were working, or as you flnished a part of it, were some boxes 
put back in? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. To begin with, I think we were working on the wall flrst. I 
don’t think we moved too many books in this area. I think we just moved 
them out and right back in, as I remember. 

But I think after we got a little further over, I think we had to move some 
books. We had to move these books to the east side of this building, over here, 
and those books-I would say this would be the window Oswald shot the Presi- 
dent from. We moved these books kind of like in a row like that, kind of winding 

them around. 
Mr. DULLES. That is moving them from the west towards the east of the 

building ? L 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. MCCLOY. The window was here? 

Mr. BALL. That is right. 
Mr. DULLES. Any other questions on this? 
Mr. BALL. About- what time of day do you think it was you saw Oswald, if 

you can remember? If you can’t remember, don’t guess. 

Mr. WILLIAMS. I cannot remember. 

Mr. BALL. What time did you knock off work for the lunch hour? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, approximately-between 11:30 to 12, around in there. 

I wouldn’t say the exact time, because I don’t remember the exact time. 

Mr. BALL. What time do you usually quit for lunch? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. We always quit about 5 minutes before time. 

During the rush season we quit about 5 minutes before time and washup. 

Mr. BALL. Wash your hands and face before you eat lunch? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. That is right. 

Mr. BALL. You say quit 5 minutes before time. What is the time? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Five before 12. 

Mr. BALL.. Did you quit earlier this day? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. I believe this day we quit about maybe 5 or 10 minutes, be- 

cause all of us were so anxious to see the President-we quit a little ahead of 
time, so that we could wash up and we wanted to be sure we would not miss 
anything. 

Mr. BALL. Now, did you go downstairs? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. We took two elevators down. I mean, speaking as a group, 

we took two down. 
Mr. BALL. Was there some reason you took two down? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. We always had a little kids game we played racing down with 

the elevators. And I think one fellow, Charles Givens, had the east elevator, 
and me, and I think two or three more fellows had the west elevator. And we 

was racing down. 
Mr. BALL. Who was driving the west side elevator? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I don’t remember exactly who was. 
Mr. BALL. You were not? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I don’t think I was. I don’t remember. 
Mr. BALL. Who was driving the east side elevator? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I think that was Charles Givens. 
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Mr. BALL. Now, did something happen on the way down-dld somebody yell 
out? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes; on the way down I heard Oswald-and I am not sure 
whether he was on the fifth or the sixth floor. But on the way down Oswald 
hollered “Guys, how about an elevator?” I don’t know whether those are his 
exact words. But he said something about the elevator. 

And Charles said, “Come on, boy,” just like that. 
And he said, “Close the gate on the elevator and send the elevator back up.” 
I don’t know what happened after that. 
Representative FORD. Had the elevator gone down below the floor from which 

he yelled? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes; I believe it was. I assume it was the flfth or the sixth. 
The reason I could not tell whether it was the sixth or the fifth is because 

I was on the opposite elevator, and if you are not thinking about it it is kind 
of hard to judge which floor, if you started moving. 

Representative Form. The elevator did not go back up to the floor from 
which he yelled? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir. 
Mr. DULLES. Did he ask the gate be closed on the elevator? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I think he asked Charles Givens-1 think he said, “Close the 

gate on the elevator, or send one of the elevators back up.” 
I think that is what he said. 
Mr. MCCLOY. That is in order that he would have an elevator to come down 

when he wanted to come down? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. On the 23d of November 1963, you talked to two FBI agents accord- 

ing to the record I have here, Bardwell Odum and Will Griilln, and they re- 
ported that you said that as they were going down, that you saw Lee on the Bfth 
floor. 

Mr. WILLIAMS. I told him the fifth or the sixth. I told- him I wasn’t sure 
about it. 

Mr. BALL. And were you sure at that time? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. About which floor it was? 
Mr. BAIL. Yes. 
Mr. WILLUMS. No: I wasn’t. 
Mr. BALL. Are you sure today? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I am not sure today. 
Mr. BALL. But you think it was the flfth or the sixth floor? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Are you sure it was Oswald you talked to? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I am sure it was Oswald. I didn’t talk to him. 
Mr. BALL. But you heard him? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I heard him. 
Mr. BALL. You went down to the first floor. 
What did you do? 
Mr. WIL.LIAMS. We went down to the first floor. I think the first thing I did, 

I washed up, then I went into the domino room where I kept my lunch, and I 
got my lunch, came back out and went back up. 

Mr. BAIL Did you carry your lunch that day? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes; I did. 
Mr. BALL. Do you usually carry your lunch to work? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes ; I do. 
Mr. BALL. That was your habit, carrying your lunch? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. And that day, on November 22d, how did you carry your lunch 

from home to work? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I carried my lunch from home to work in a brown paper bag. 

I believe it was size No. 6 or maybe S-paper bag. 
Mr. BALL. Number 6 or 8 size paper bag? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Small bag? 
Mr. WILLLUS. Yes, sir. 
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Mr. BALL. Like you get in the grocery store? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 

Mr. BALL. What did you have in your lunch? 
Mr. WILL~AJ~S. I had a chicken sandwich. 
Mr. BALL. Describe the sandwich. What did it have in it besides chicken? 

Mr. WILLIAA~S. Well, it just had chicken in it. Chicken on the bone. 
Mr. BALL. Chicken on the bone? 
bh. WILLIAMB. Yes. 
Mr. BALL. The chicken was not boned? 
Mr. WILLIAXS. It was just chicken on the bone. Just plain old chicken. 
Mr. BALL. Did it have bread around it? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, it did. 

Mr. BALL. Before you went upstairs, did you get anything to drink? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I got a small bottle of Dr. Pepper from the Dr. Pepper machine. 

Mr. BALL. Did you have anything else in your lunch besides chicken? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I had a bag of Fritos, I believe it was. 

Mr. BALL. Anything else? 
Mr. WILLIA~~S. No; I believe that was all. 

Mr. BALL. You say you went back upstairs. Where did you go? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. I went back up to the sixth floor. 

Mr. BALL. Why did you go to the sixth floor? 

Xr. WILLIAMB. Well, at the time everybody was talking like they was going 

to watch from the sixth floor. I think Billy Lovelady said he wanted to watch 
from up there. And also my friend; this Spanish boy, by the name of Danny 
Arce, we had agreed at first to come back up to the sixth floor. So I thought 
everybody was going to be on the sixth floor. 

Mr. BALL. Did anybody go back? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Nobody came back up. So I just left. 
Mr. BALL.. Where did you eat your lunch? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. I ate my lunch-1 am not sure about this, but the third or the 
fourth set of windows, I believe. 

Mr. BALL. Facing on what street? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Facing Elm Street. 

Mr. MCCLOY. What floor? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Sixth floor. 
Mr. DULLEB. You ate your lunch on the sixth floor? 
Mr. WILLIAMB. Yes, sir. 
Mr. DULLES. And you were all alone? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. What did you sit on while you ate your lunch? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. First of all, I remember there was some boxes behind me. I 

just kind of leaned back on the boxes first. Then I began to get a little im- 

patient, because there wasn’t anyone coming up. So I decided to move to a 
two-wheeler. 

Mr. BALL. A two-wheeler truck, you mean? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. I remember sitting on this two-wheeler. 
By that time, I was through, and I got up and I just left then. 
Mr. DULLES. How much of the room could you see as you finished your lunch 

there? Was your view obstructed by boxes of books, or could you see a good 

bit of the sixth floor? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, at the time I couldn’t see too much of the sixth floor, 

because the books at the time were stacked so high. I could see only in the 
path that I was standing-as I remember, I could not possibly see anything to 
the east side of the building. 

But just one aisle, the aisle I was standing in I could see just about to the 
west side of the building. So far as seeing to the east and behind me, I could 

only see down the aisle behind me and the aisle to the west of me. 
Representative FORD. Have you ever had any trouble with the law at all? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No,&. 
Representative FORD. No difficulty as far as the law is concerned? 

Mr. WILLUMB. I have never been inside of a courthouse before. 
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Mr. BALL. I have an exhibit here marked 484. 
(The document referred to was marked Commission Exhibit No. 4S4 for 

identification.) 
Mr. BALL. Do you recognize that? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir ; I recognize that. 
Mr. BALL. What do you see? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I see a two-wheeler, a Dr. Pepper bottle, and some boxes in the 

windows. 
Mr. BALL. And is that anywhere near where you were sitting? 
Mr. WILLIA~~S. Yes, sir ; that is the exact place I was sitting. 
Mr. BALL. That is the two-wheeler you were sitting on? 
Mr. WILLIAJls. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Now, when you were on the two-wheeler, as you were sitting 

there, did you have a view, could you see down towards the southeast corner? 
Mr. WILLLAMS. No, sir; I couldn’t see anything as I remember there. About 

the only thing that I could see from there would be just the top edge of the 
window, because the boxes were stacked up. 

Mr. BALL. The boxes were stacked up high? 
Mr. WILL~A~US. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Let me show you another picture here. 
Mr. DULLER You are not introducing that at this time? 
Mr. BALL. I will. I am going to introduce them all. 
Let’s go back to the diagram, which is 483. Could you mark on this dia- 

gram the window that is shown in this picture 484-that is, the place where 
you were sitting and eating your lunch? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. That wouId be facing Elm Street. I would say right around 
in this. 

Mr. BALL. In other words, you are marking here something between-some 
area between the third and the fourth window. 

Mr. WILLIA~~S. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. You are not able to tell exactly? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No ; I am not. 
Mr. BALL. The witness has drawn a red rectangle to show the approximate 

area which runs from about the center of the second row of windows from the 
southeast corner over to about the fourth pane of windows. 

Mr. WILLIAMS. I would say about right in here, third or fourth. 
Mr. BALL. Third or fourth? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Tes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Now, you have made two marks, so I will identify the last mark. 

Between the third and fourth, is that right? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. We will mark the rectangle, and we will mark it “W-3” and “W-4” 

the end of the lines. 
Mr. MCCLOY. What time of day was this, when you were eating your lunch? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. About 12. 
Mr. MCCLOY. Just 12? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Now, as you looked towards the southeast corner from where 

you were sitting, could you see the windows in the southeast comer? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. In the southeast-that i-the southeast. I really don’t re- 

member if I seen anything-it would be just the top edge of the window, 
as I remember. 

Mr. BALL. Did you see anyone else up there that day? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, I did not. 
Mr. BALL. How long did you stay there? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I was there from--& 10, maybe 12 minutes. 
Mr. BALL. Finish your lunch? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes. sir. No longer than it took me to finish the chicken 

sandwich. 
Mr. BALL. Did you eat the chicken? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, I did. 
Mr. BALL. Where did you put the bones? 
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Mr. WILLIAMS. I don’t remember exactly, but I think I put some of them 
back in the sack. Just as I was ready to go I threw the sack down. 

Mr. BALL. What did you do with the sack? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I think I just dropped it there. 
Mr. BALL. Anywhere near the two-wheeler? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I think it was. 
Mr. BALL. What did you do with the Dr. Pepper bottle? 
Mr. WILLIAXIS. Just set it down on the floor. 
Mr. BALL. There is a pop bottle that you see in the picture, 4%does that 

look like anything like the pop bottle that you were drinking from that day? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I believe that was the bottle-I believe. I am not sure. But 

it looks like it. 
Mr. BALL. Did you leave the bottle somewhere near the point shown of the 

bottle shown on 484? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I am really not sure about it. I don’t think I left it there. 

I am not sure. I think I left it sitting up on top of the boxes, right to the 
side of the two-wheeler. As I remember-I am not sure about it. It is pos- 
sible that I could have put it there. 

Mr. BALL. Your memory is that the Dr. Pepper bottle was left on top of 
the boxes? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Beg pardon? 
Mr. BALL. Your memory is that you left the Dr. Pepper bottle on top of 

some of the cartons? 
Mr. WILLLQKS. As I remember. I am not sure. 
Mr. BALL. It is shown there on the floor. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Where did you go when you left there? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I went down t.o the 5fth floor. 
Mr. BALL. How did you get down there? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I took an elevator down. 
Mr. BALL. You didn’t go down the stairs? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Which elevator did you take? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I took the east elevator down. 
Mr. BALL. Is that the one that is worked with a hand- 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. That is the one with the one gate, and works with 

the hand pedal. 
Mr. BALL. How does the other one work? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. The other one worked by push button. You have two gates 

to pull. That is the one you can pull two gates on and it will come back up 
by itself. The east side elevator won’t come up unless someone is operating. 

Mr. BALL. You took the elevator from the sixth floor to the fifth floor? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Where did you intend to go when you left the sixth floor? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I intended to stop on the 5fth floor, and if there wasn’t 

anyone there, I intended to get out of the building, go outside. 
Mr. BALL. Well, you stopped on the 5fth floor. Why? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Beg pardon? 
Mr. BALL. Why did you stop on the fifth 5oor? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. To see if there was anyone there. 
Mr. BALL.. Did you know there was anyone there before you started down? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, I thought I heard somebody walking, the windows 

moving or something. I said maybe someone is down there, I said to myself. 
And I just went on down. 

Mr. BALL. Did you find anybody there? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. As I remember, when I was walking up, I think Harold 

Sorman and James Jarman-as I remember, they was down facing the Elm 
Street on the fifth 5oor, as I remember. 

Mr. BALL. Now, I want to call your attention to another report I have here. 
On the 23d of November 1963, the report of Mr. Odum and Mr. Griffin, FBI 

agents, is that you told them that you went from the sixth door to the fifth 
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floor using the stairs at the west end of the building. Did you tell them that? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I didn’t tell them I was using the stairs. I came back down 

to the fifth floor in the same elevator I came up to the sixth floor on. 
Mr. BALL You did? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Now, also, on January 14th, did you remember talking to a couple 

of agents named Carter and Griffln? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I can’t remember their names, but I am sure I did. 
Mr. BALL. You talked to a good many of them? 
Mr. WIL.LIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Well, they reported here that you went down to the fifth floor, and 

you did so by going down on the west elevator. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. The east elevator. The reason I was able to determine 

whether it was the east elevator is because I think when you questioned us 
the other day, the other fellows-I told you I didn’t remember which elevator 
first. But the other fellows said they had the west elevator. There are only 
two elevators. If  they are sure they had the west elevator up, that only 
leaves the east elevator. 

Mr. BALL When you got to the 5fth floor and left the elevator, at that time 
were both elevators on the 5fth floor? 

Mr. Wm.u~a. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Both west and east? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir, as I remember. 
Mr. BALL. The other day, when I talked to you in Dallas, on Friday 20 

March- 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. And at that time were you able-did you remember which elevator 

it was? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Which elevator I had? 
Mr. BALL. What you had come down from six to 5ve on. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. As I remember, I first said I wasn’t sure. After the fel- 

lows said they brought the west elevator up, I said I must have the east 
elevator. 

Mr. BALL. Is it fair to say now that you don’t have any definite memory 
as to whether it was the east or west elevator? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. I believe that would be true. 
Mr. BALL. But you did bring an elevator up? 
Mr. WILIAUS. Yes, sir: I did. 
Mr. BALL. Now, when you came down there and got off that elevator, did 

you notice that the other elevator was also on that 5oor? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, at the time I didn’t notice it. 
Mr. BALL. Did you, later? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir: as I remember. 
Mr. BALL. You don’t remember? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir ; I don’t remember. 
Mr. BALL. When you got off the elevator, you went over to the front of the 

building, the Elm Street side. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir; I did. 
Mr. BALL. And you saw Norman and- 
Mr. DULLES. Mr. Ball, could we get the time element? 
Mr. BALL. I am going to bring that in. 
Mr. DULLES. All right. I will bide my time. 
Mr. BALL. You went over to the front of the building, did you? 
Mr. WILLUMS. Yes. 
Mr. BALL. And you saw your two friends, Norman and Jarman? 
Mr. WILLUMS. Yes. 
Mr. BALL. You had known them before? 
Mr. WILLL~MS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Now, do you know what time that was? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I do not know the exact time. 
Mr. BAIL It was--- 
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Mr. WILLIASIS. It was after I had left the sixth floor, after I had eaten the 
chicken sandwich. I finished the chicken sandwich maybe 10 or 15 minutes 
after 12. I could say approximately what time it was. 

Mr. BALL. .4pproximately what time was it? 
Mr. WILLIA~CS. Approximately 12 :20, maybe. 
Mr. BALL. Well, now, when you talked to the FBI on the 23d day of November, 

you said that you went up to the sixth floor about 12 noon with your lunch, 
and you stayed only about 3 minutes, and seeing no one you came down to 
the fifth floor, using the stairs at the west end of the building. 

Now, do you think you stayed longer than 3 minutes up there? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I am sure I stayed longer than 3 minutes. 
Mr. BALL. Do you remember telling the FBI you only stayed 3 minutes up 

there? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I do not remember telling them I only stayed 3 minutes. 
Mr. BALL. And then on this 14th of January 1964, when you talked to Carter 

and Griffin, they reported that you told them you went down to the fifth 
floor around 12:05 p.m., and that around 12 :30 p.m. you were watching the 
Presidential parade. 

Now, do you remember telling them you went down there about 1295 p.m.? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I remember telling the fellows that--they asked me first, 

they said, “How long did it take you to finish the sandwich?” I said, “tiYbe 
5 to 10 minutes, maybe 15 minutes.” Just like I said here. I don’t remember 
saying for a deflnite answer that it was 5 minutes. 

Mr. BALL. Well, is it fair to say that you do not remember the exact time 
now? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. You do remember, though, that you ate your lunch and drank your 

pop, your Doctor Pepper, before you came down? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Pee, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Were you there any length of time before the Presidential parade 

came by? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, sir, on the Afth floor? 
Mr. BALL. On the fifth floor, yes, with your two friends, Norman and Jarman. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I was there a while before it came around. 
Mr. BALL. You were at what window? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, I believe we was on t.he east side of the window, and 

I think Hank was-1 think he was directly under the sixth floor window where 
Oswald was supposed to have shot the President from. And I think I was a 
window over. And I think James Jarman was two or three windows over. 

Mr. BALL. I will show you a picture here, which is 482. Do you see yourself 
in that picture? 

Mr. WILLLUS. Yes, sir: I am right here. 
Mr. BALL. All right. Draw a dark line down there towards you and put 

an arrow on the end. I will mark that W; the arrow W on 482 points to you, 
Bonnie Ray Williams. 

Mr. WILLIAMA. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Is that about the way you were sitting in the window? 
Mr WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. And you were watching the parade? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I don’t remember whether I was watching the parade here 

or not. But I was in the window, that window. 
Mr. BALL. Do you recognize the man in the window to the right of us as we 

look at the picture? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir ; that is Harold Norman. 
Mr. BALL. Now, here is another photograph which is 480, giving more of the 

front of the building. Can you tell us in what window your friend Jarman 
was sitting, or watching? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. I believe this is James Jarman right here. 
Mr. BALL. All right. Draw a line down to that on 480. Draw an arrow to the 

window. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. We will mark that W on 480. 
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Now, were you boys sitting down or standing up? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Are you referring to the picture? 
Mr. BALL. No, I am talking about your memory now as to what you were 

doing at the time you were watching for the Presidential parade. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. At the time we were watching for the President’s parade, I be- 

lieve I was in a squat position. But I don’t remember whether I was on my 
knees or just squatting on the balls of my feet. 

Mr. BALL. When the parade went by, how were you-squatting? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. As the parade went by, I was in a squat position. 
Mr. BALL. Last Friday you went up to the sixth floor, or the fifth floor with us, 

and a photographer, and you three men got into position, did you not? 
Mr. WILL.IAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. To have your pictures taken. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes; we did. 
Mr. BALL. I can only ask you about your position. First of all, we will mark 

this as 485. 
(The photograph was marked Commission Exhibit No. 485 for identiiication.) 
Mr. BALL. I will mark this photograph as 486. 
(The photograph was marked Exhibit No. 486 for identification.) 
Mr. BALL. 485 is a picture of three men. You were there when that picture 

was taken? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Who are the men who are there? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. First of all in the corner of the east of the building is Harold 

Norman. Secondly, the fellow over from me, that would be James Jarman. 
Mr. BALL. Who is the man in the center? 
Mr. WILLLUS. That is me. 
Mr. BALL. Is that about the way you were sitting when you watched the 

parade? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I believe it was at the time. 
Mr. BALL. Now, I show you 486 and who are the men in that position? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. In this picture here, 486-this fellow-the other fellow in the 

corner, in the east of the building, is Harold Norman. I am in the window 
next to him. 

Mr. BALL. Your back is to the picture? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Is that about the position you were in when the President’s parade 

went by? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I believe it was. 
Mr. BALL.. Now, what do you remember happened when the President’s 

parade went by? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, to the best of my ability, what I remember was first 

coming off of-1 believe it was Main Street-well, two motorcycle policemen 
came around. I think it was two or maybe three. They came around first. And 
then I think the President’s car followed. And I believe a car was behind it 
carrying the Vice President, as I remember. I am not sure about it. President 
Kennedy was sitting in the back seat. I believe his wife was in the back seat. 
I believe Governor Connally was sitting in the front seat of the car as it was 
going down the street-I believe 

Mr. MCCLOY. What street are you talking about there? Are you talking 
about Main Street, Houston Street, or Elm Street? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. First of all, as I say, they was coming off of Main Street. 
Then as it furned the corner, the corner which I am speaking of, most people 
refer to it as Elm Street. But it is not really Elm Street. I believe it is the 
start of the turnpike, because Elm Street runs parallel with the building, but 
comes to a dead end. 

Mr. BALL. Did you see the parade come up Houston, north on Houston? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir; I did. 
Mr. BALL. And then you saw it turn to the left in front of your building? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Now tell us what happened after the President’s car had passed 

your window. 
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Mr. WILLIAMS. After the President’s car had passed my window, the last 
thing I remember seeing him do was, you know-it seemed to me he had a 
habit of pushing his‘ hair back. The last thing I saw him do was he pushed his 
hand up like this. I assumed he was brushing his hair back. And then the 
thing that happened then was a loud shot-first I thought they were saluting 
the President, somebody---even maybe a motorcycle backfire. The first shot- 
there was two shots rather close together. The second and the third shot was 
closer together than the 5rst shot and the second shot, as I remember. 

Mr. Bw. Now, was your head out the window? 
Mr. W~~LLIAMS. I could not say for sure. I do not remember. 
Mr. BALL. Did you notice-where did you think the shots came from? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, the 5rst shot-1 really did not pay any attention to it, 

because I did not know what was happening. The second shot, it sounded 
like it was right in the building, the second and third shot. And it sounded- 
it even shook the building, the side we were on. Cement fell on my head. 

Mr. BALL.. You say cement fell on your head? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Cement, gravel, dirt, or something, from the old building, 

because it shook the windows and everything. Harold was sitting next to me, 
and he said it came right from over our head. If  you want to know my exact 
words, I could tell you. 

Mr. BALL. Tell us. 
Mr. WEUAMS. My exact words were, “No bull shit.” And we jumped up. 
Mr. BUL. Norman said what? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. He said it came directly over our heads. “I can even hear 

the shell being ejected from the gun hitting the floor.” But I did not hear the 
shell being ejected from the gun, probably because I wasn’t paying attention. 

Mr. BALL. Norman said he could hear it? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. He said he could hear it. He was directly under the window 

that Oswald shot from. 
Mr. BALL. He was directly under. He told you as he got up from the window 

that he could hear the shells ejected from the gun? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes: he did. 
Mr. Bu. After he made the statement that you mentioned, he thought it 

came from overhead, and you made some statement, did Jarman say anything? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I think Jarman, he-1 think he moved before any of us. He 

moved towards us, and he said, “Man, somebody is shooting at the President.” 
And I think I said again. “No bull shit.” And then we all kind of got excited, 
you know, and, as I-remember, I don’t remember him saying that -he thought 
the shots came from overhead. But we all decided we would run down to the 
west side of the building. 

Mr. BALL. You ran down to the west side of the building? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Representative FORD. Ran down to the west side? You mean you were still 

on the 5fth 5oor? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes; we were on the fifth floor, the east side of the building. 

We saw the policemen and people running, scared, running-there are some 
tracks on the west side of the building, railroad tracks. They were running 
towards that way. And we thought maybe-well, to ourself, we know the shots 
practically came from over our head. But since everybody was running, you 
know, to the west side of the building, towards the railroad tracks, we assumed 
maybe somebody was down there. And so we all ran that way, the way that 
the people was running, and we was looking out the window. 

Mr. BALL. When the cement fell on your head, did either one of the men 
notice it and say anything about it? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. I believe Harold was the first one. 
Mr. BALL. That is Hank Norman? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I believe he was the first one. He said “Man, I know it came 

from there. It even shook the building.” He said, “You got something on your 
head.” And then James Jarman said, “Yes, man, don’t you brush it out.” 
By that time I just forgot about it. But after I got downstairs I think I brushed 
it out anyway. 

Mr. BALL. Jarman is called Junior? 
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Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Well, did Norman say anything about hearing the bolt of the 

rifle? 
Mr. Wrm,r~~s. I don’t remember him saying anything about it. 
Mr. BALL. But you heard him say he could hear the cartridges? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I heard Harold Norman-pardon me, I thought you were 

saying James Jarman. 
Mr. BALL. Did Norman say anything about the bolt? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes. He said he could hear the rifle, and it sounded like it 

was right above. He said he could hear the rifle being ejected, the shells 
hitting the floor. 

Mr. BALL. But you could not hear this? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No ; I could not hear it. 
Mr. BALL. That was an old floor, wasn’t it? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes; it was. 
Mr. BALL. Could you see light through the floor from the fifth to the sixth 

floor as you would look above your window? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, at the time, that day of November 22d, I did not notice 

that. But the other day when you were questioning me, even after the thick 
new floor that was put over the old floor on the sixth floor, well, you still could 
see light. And the new floor extended a little beyond the old floor. So there 
fore I would say that you could see light much more when the old floor was 
there. 

Mr. BALL. When you were there the other day, you looked up through a 
crack in the ceiling of the flfth floor? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Could you see the new floor? 
Mr. WIJJJAMS. You could. You could see daylight through. 
Mr. BALL. Now, where was that crack with reference to the wall of the fifth 

floor? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. With reference to the wall of the fifth floor, the crack that 

I was speaking about was directly over my head, and also directly over Norman’s 
head. 

Mr. BALL And that would be where the floor would ordinarily make a joint 
with the wall? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. With the wall. 
Mr. BALL. You say you ran down to the west window. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. From where you were? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. ‘Yes, sir. First of all- 
Mr. BALL. I will take this same diagram- 
Mr. WILLIAMS. First of all we made a stop before we got to the last stop that 

we was when the policeman came up. 
Mr. BALK Yes. That is where I want you to show me now, where you made 

the stop. This is the fifth floor diagram. 
We will mark the fifth floor diagram as Exhibit 487. 
(The document so described was marked Commission Exhibit No. 487 for 

identification.) 
Mr. BALL. This is Elm Street on 487, and here are the windows where you 

have shown us you were standing. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. NOW, will you show us the direction that you ran and also point 

to the window? 
Mr. WILLUMS. The direction that we ran after we heard the shots was- 

I would .WY I was in about this position here, this window. And we left like this. 
Harold was coming from here. 

Mr. BALL. Let me show you the diagram. Here are these two pair of win- 
dows that are shown here on this diagram. This is the corner. Here is the 
next window, and here is the next window. 

Now, take the pencil and show where you were and where you ran to. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I was right here. 
Mr. BALL. Mark an X, and bring it on down, and show us. 
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Mr. WILLIAMS. I left here, and I came like this. The other fellows followed 
like this. We all was running this direction here. And I believe when we 
got to this point here, we stopped. And I am not sure, but I think James 
Jarman, he raised this window, this corner window here, and we all huddled 
in this corner window. 

Mr. BALL. We will mark that window Y. And then you ran from X to Y, 
you three men? 

Mr. WILLIA3fs. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Was the window open or closed? 
Mr. WILLIA%~S. I think it was closed at the time. 
Mr. BALL. Was it opened then? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I believe James Jarman opened the window. 
Mr. BALL. Now, the other day, when you were up here, you three men went 

to that window and stood there and had your picture taken, did you not? 
Mr. WILLIAMB. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. This window which you have shown as Y, in 487, the diagram of 

the fifth floor. 
Mr. WILLIANS. That’s right. 
Mr. BALL. Here is 488. 
(The document so described was marked Commission Exhibit No. 488 for 

identification.) 
Mr. BALL. Is that the window? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes; it is. 
Mr. BALL. And is that about the way you were standing as you looked out to 

the west? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. That is about the way we were standing. 
Mr. BALL. Did you run fast towards the west? 
Mr. WILLIAMB. We did. We moved rather fast. We was at a trotting pace. 
Mr. DULLER. Was that to get a better view of the President’s party in the car? 
Mr. WILLIA~IS. No, sir: I don’t think-we knew the President had been shot 

at at that time. The car was gone, you know. It has speeded up and left. 
But the people, as I said before, the policemen and people were running towards 
the tracks. The tracks are at this side of the building. We wondered why they 
were running that way. 

Mr. DULLES. How did you know the President was shot at this time? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. We heard the shots, and we assumed somebody had shot him. 

And we decided to run down that way. 
Representative Foao. Why didn’t you go up to the sixth floor? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I really don’t know. We just never did think about it. And 

after we had made this last stop, James Jarman said, “Maybe we better get the 
hell out of here.” And so we just ran down to the fourth floor, and came on 
down. We never did think about it, going up to the sixth floor. Maybe it 
was just because we were frightened. 

Mr. DULLES. Did you know the President had been hit? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, personally J did not know he had been hit, but I think 

Harold--I remember-I don’t know whether he said or not-but I think he 
said he saw him slump. So from that I think we all assumed he had been 
shot at. 

Mr. DULLES. One of the other two? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir ; I think it was. 
Mr. DULLES. Said that? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir; I believe that is what he said. Anyway, we knew 

he had been shot at. 
Mr. BALL. After you left this corner window in the southwest corner that 

we have shown you the picture of as 488, where did you go? 
Mr. WILLLAMS. Then we moved over to another window on the west side of 

+he building. 
Mr. BALL. Let’s go back to the diagram of the tifth floor, 487, and you show 

me where that window was. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. It was one of these windows, I believe it was this window 

here, I believe. Maybe it was this window. I would say this window. 
Mr. BALL. All right. We will mark that !5-window Z. 
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Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. And the other day, Friday, March 2Oth, when we were in Dallas, 

you three men went to that same window, didn’t you? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. And you had your picture taken? 
Mr. Wrm.1~~~3. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. That is 489. 
(The described document was marked Commission Exhibit No. 489 for 

identification.) 
Mr. BALL. Is that about it? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Why did you go there and look in that direction? 
Mr. WILUAM~. Because, as I said before, the policeman was running toward 

the tracks. 
Mr. Bu. The tracks shown in this picture? 
Mr. Wnnra~s. Yes, sir. I believe that is the parking lot right here. 
Mr. B~L. And the tracks are shown in there, aren’t they? 
Mr. Wrm.rrPMs. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. And were people running towards the tracks? 
Mr. WILLIAMR. Yes, sir; the policemen were. 
Representative FOBD. Mr. Ball, I hate to interrupt, but I do have to go to a 

call of the House. I wonder if I could ask one question right here. I dislike 
breaking up the sequence. 

Mr. Williams, when did you ilrst know that the President’s motorcade would 
come by the Texas School Book Depository? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, I never did know the exact time. But I think my wife 
had mentioned it before that Friday. She had told me, because I never did 
have too much time reading the paper. And that morning, that Friday morning, 
we was on the sixth floor, and I think some fellows mentioned it to me again, 
some of the fellows working with me. 

Representative Foxn. You did not know the motorcade was coming by your 
building until Friday morning? 

Mr. WILLIAMB. No, sir ; I didn’t know the exact way it was coming, because I 
hadn’t been reading the papers. 

Representative Foan. You had not read the paper the day before? 
Mr. WILLIAMB. About the only thing I would read in the paper in the mornings 

before I leave home would be the sports. 
Representative Form. Was it discussed in the building that morning of No- 

vember 22d that the motorcade was coming by the Texas School Book Depository? 
Mr. WILLIAMB. I believe I heard a couple of fellows say-1 don’t remember 

exactly who it was-but I believe I heard them say the motorcade was coming 
around that way. 

Representative Form. But it was not until Friday that you personally knew 
it was coming by the building? 

Mr. Wmumds. Yes, sir. 
Mr. Dms. I would like to ask one question here. 
When you were on the sixth floor eating your lunch, did you hear anything 

that made you feel that there was anybody else on the sixth floor with you? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir; I didn’t hear anything. 
Mr. Dams. You did not see anything? 
Mr. WI~MS. I did not see anything. 
Mr. Danxs. You were all alone as far as you knew at that time on the sixth 

floor? 
Mr. WILLIAMB. Yes, sir. 
Mr. DULLES. During that period of from 12 o’clock about to-10 or 15 minutes 

after? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. I felt like I was all alone. That is one of the 

reasons I left-because it was so quiet. 
Mr. MCCLOY. When you saw Oswald that morning, was he carrying any 

package? Did you see any bundle or package with him? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir; I didn’t see anything other than the clipboard with 

the orders on it that he was filling, as I remember. 

178 



Mr. MCCLOY. How many shots did you hear fired? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I heard three shots. But at first I told the FBI I only heard 

two-they took me down-because I was excited, and I couldn’t remember too 
well. But later on, as everything began to die down, I got my memory even a 
little better than on the 22d, I remembered three shots, because there was a 
pause between the first two shots. There was two real quick. There was 
three shots. 

Mr. BALL. Did you hear anything upstairs at all? 
Mr. WILLIAMB. No, sir ; I didn’t hear anything. 
Mr. BALL. Any footsteps? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir. Probably the reason we didn’t hear anything is 

because, you know, after the shots we were running, too, and that was making 
a louder noise. 

Mr. BALL. You really ran? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir; we ran. And that was probably making a lot of 

noise. 
Mr. BALL. Now, I’m going to hold this up. I don’t know whether everybody 

can see it or not- 
Mr. DULLEB. Could I ask one question in connection with your last question? 
Did you hear either of the elevators going up or down while you were eating 

your meal? 
Mr. WILLIAME. No, sir; I did not. 
Mr. DULLES. You didn’t hear the elevators at all? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir. 
Mr. DULLEB. If an elevator had come to that floor, would you have heard 

it then? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. That all depends--- 
Mr. DULLEB. Were they noisy elevators ? The operation of the doors and 

so forth? 
Mr. WILLL~MS. Yes, sir. The elevator that I came up on to the sixth floor, 

if you would listen-say you were listening for the boss, you could hear, because 
you would be paying attention. The elevator is worked by hand pedal. When 
you release the hand pedal it makes a noise. It bangs-or maybe you can 
hear the old elevator when it is first coming up. But at that time I did not 
hear anything. 

(At this point, Representative ‘Ford left the hearing room.) 
Mr. BALL. I would like to point out over in the northwest corner there is a 

stairwell. And the elevators are shown here. And the witness has placed 
himself at point “2” on Exhibit 487, which is near a pair of west windows. 

Now, you are oriented there, are you not? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, si.r. 
Mr. BALL. All right. When you were at “2” were you able to see the stair- 

well 1 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir. 
Mr. BALL, Why? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. You could not see the stairs from that point because this 

other-this is the stairway, and it has some shelves made out of some old 
wooden boxes. Those old wooden boxes come out to about right here. And 
they come out maybe 5 feet, even more than that, past the stairway. And that 
would block your view of the stairway from that point. 

Mr. BALL. Mark it in there with your pencil. 
Mr. WILLIAM& These are the stairs. I would say the bookcase would come 

out like that. 
Mr. BALL. The shelf we will mark “W??‘, both ends of the shelf. How high 

is the shelf? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Pretty high. 
Mr. BALL. Does it go to the ceiling? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. As I remember, they do not go exactly to the ceiling. But I 

am 6 feet, and they are way over me, I think. 
Mr. BALL. Now, could you see all of the elevators from there? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, by me being the tallest, I saw- 
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Mr. BALL. I am not going into what you saw. But could you see either elevator 
from where you were standing at “Z”? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir ; you could see this pretty plainly. 
Mr. BALL. You mean the west elevator? 
Mr. WIL~~MS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Could you see the east elevator? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir ; you could not see it exactly. 
Mr. BALL. Now, when you were questioned by the FBI agents, talking to Mr. 

Cdum and Mr. Griffin, they reported in writing here that while you were stand- 
ing at the west end of the building on the fifth floor, a police offlcer came up on 
the elevator and looked all around the fifth floor and left the floor. Did you 
see anything like that ? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, at the time I was up there I saw a motorcycle police 
man. He came up. And the only thing I saw of him was his white helmet. 

Mr. BALL. What did he do? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. He just came around, and around to the elevator. 
Mr. BALL. Which elevator? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I believe it was the east elevator. 
Mr. BALL. Did you see anybody with him? 5 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I did not. 
Mr. BALL. You were only able to see the top of his helmet? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. You could only see the top of his helmet? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir ; that is the only thing I saw about it. 
Mr. BALL. They reported that you told them on the 23d of November that 

you and Hank, that is Hank Norman, isn’t it- 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. And Junior-that is Junior Jarman-were standing where they 

would have seen anyone coming down from the sixth floor by way of the stairs. 
Did you teli them that? 

Mr. WIUIAMS. I could not possibly have told him that, because you cannot 
see anything coming down from that position. 

Mr. BALL. And that you did not see anyone coming down. 
Mr. WIIUAMS. No, sir. An elephant could walk by there, and you could 

not see him. 
Mr. BALL. That day we were out there, Friday, March 2Oth, we took some 

pictures. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. I show you 490. 
(The -document described was marked Exhibit No. 430 for identification.) 
Mr. BALL. We took a picture from where you were standing towards the 

stairs. Do you recognize that? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. What is that? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. This is the side we were on. I believe these are the book- 

shelves I was speaking of. 
Mr. BALL That is the ones that hide the stairwell? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. That is right. 
Mr. BALL. And the camera is--you saw where the camera was set, didn’t you? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. You saw these pictures taken? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BAIL Where was the camera? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. The camera was located about the exact place I was standing 

looking out this window. 
Mr. BALI. That wouId be “Z” on 437? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. That’s right. 
Mr. BALL. And was pointed toward what direction? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. It was pointed towards the stairway and the bookcase. 
Mr. BALL. The way you would have been looking on that day? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Right. 
Mr. BALL. And this shows those shelves. 
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Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. I have two other pictures I would like to show, and I would like 

to show the Commissioners all three at the same time. 
Now, do you recall that we had you three men stand near the stairwell? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Now, on this picture here, on 487, that would be what location? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. On this picture here, that would be about right in here. 
Mr. BALL. Near the “up”, is that right? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. I would like to have the Commissioners note that-that the man 

was standing near the “up” part of the stairwell. 
We took your pictures three in a row, is that right? 
Mr. WILILAME. That is right. 
Mr. BALL. And then do you recall the picture was taken? 
Mr. WILLIAM& Yes, sir; I recall this picture. This picture was taken from 

the position we were standing, and it gave the view of-the only thing you 
would be able to see from this point. And this picture here was James Jar- 
man, which we were standing shoulder to shoulder. 

Mr. BALL. Also were the cartons piled at, that time so that-as they were 
here-on the day, November 226, were the cartons piled somewhat like they 
are here? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. They were,piled somewhat like here, because they have been 
rearranged since that time. 

Mr. BALL. Now, in both pictures, 492 and 499, you see two windows, do YOU 
not7 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. And those windows are shown on the diagram of the fifth floor, 

487, as where? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Right here. 
Mr. BALL. The windows next to the west elevator? 
Mr. WILLL~MS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. And in this picture, are you able to see either elevator? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. In this picture? 
Mr. BALL. This picture-499 and 49%-are you able to see either elevator? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir ; you cannot see exactly the elevator. 
Mr. BALL. Now, in this picture, 491, where is the downstairs? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. The downstairs come right in here. 
Mr. BALL. Are you able to see the opening of the downstairs from this view, 

492? 
Mr. WIILLLMS. No, sir. 
Mr. BALL. And the thing that obstructs your view is this shelving, is that 

right? 
Mr. WILLLIMB. Yes, sir ; that’s right. 
Mr. DULLES. How long has that shelving been there-for quite a long while? 

Or was it put there recently? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I think it was there from the time I started, as far as I 

can remember. 
Mr. DULLEB. That goes back to the time you were Arst employed there? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. At the time I came to the building. 
Mr. DULLES. So it could not have been put up a day or two before. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Did you hear anyone going up or down the stairs? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, I didn’t. 
Mr. BALL. Did you pay any attention to that? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir. 
Mr. BALL. As you were standing at the window, did you hear any fcmtsteps? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Up above-hear any movement up above? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir ; I don’t remember. 
Mr. BALL. Were you paying any attention whether or not there was any- 

one up above? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir ; we wasn’t paying any attention. 

181 



Mr. BALL. Now, in this FBI report that we have dated the 23d of November 
1963, the report that you said that someone might have been coming down 
on the elevator and you would not have noticed that. Did you say that? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. I think I remember saying that. 
Mr. BALL. After you stood at the west window for a while, what did you do? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. After we stood at the west window for a -while, we decided 

to go down. Then we left. 
Mr. BALL. How did you go down? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. By stairs. 
Mr. BALL. Where did you go? 
Mr. WILLWMS. We went to the fourth floor 5rst. Then we paused for a 

minute there, where we saw these women looking out of the window. Then 
we decided to go down to the first. floor, and we ran on down. 

Mr. BALL. When you got to the 0rst fl.oor, what did you see there? 
Mr. MCCLOY. How did you get to the first floor? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. By stairs. 
Mr. DTJJ.LES. There were some people on the fourth floor? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. I remember seeing maybe two or three women 

standing in the window, looking out the window. 
Mr. DULL.EB. Looking out the window? 
Mr. WTLLL~MB. Yes, sir. 
Mr. MCCLOY. Which stairway did they take, west or east? 
Mr. BALL. There was only one stairway, and that is the one in ,the corner. 
Did you run down stairs? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir ; we ran. 
Mr. BALL. When you got to the first floor, what did you see? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. When we arrived to the first 5oor, the 5rst thing I noticed 

was that the policemen had rushed in. I think some firemen came in with a 
water hose. And then the next thing that happened, these detective, or maybe 
FBI-anyway, they stopped us all and they said, “Do you work here?” And 
we told them yes. And they took our name, address, and they searched every- 
body. And then the other fellow-I think one fellow asked whether we had 
been working upstairs. I think we told him yes. They got out aii the fellows 
I think that was working on the sixth 5oor at the time, and they took us aII 
down to the courthouse, I think, and we had to fill out some afhdavits and 
things. 

Mr. BALL. You made out an affidavit there? 
Mr. WILLL~MB. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Did you go out of the building shortly after you came downstairs? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. They wouldn’t let anybody out of the building. 
Mr. BALL. How long after you came down from the first floor were you taken 

over to the Police Department? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I couldn’t give you the exact time, but it wasn’t long. 
Mr. BALL. You can’t give me any estimate in minutes? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir ; I would not want to say. 
Mr. DULLES. Did you see Lee Oswald at any time during this period? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir ; I don’t remember seeing him. 
Mr. BALL.. Were the police with you? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes; they were. 
Mr. BALL. Were your two friends with you, Jarman and- 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No; they wasn’t with me. First I think they took me and 

another fellow, Danny-they took us in one car. Then they took some other 
fellows in another car, and then another car, I think. 

Mr. BALL. You were with Danny Arce and one or two police o5Icers? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. Anybody else? 
Mr. WILLIAMB. That’s all. 
Mr. BALL. Do you know when Norman and Jarman went out? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Well, at the time I don’t think Norman and Jarman came down 

right then. They brought Bill Shelley and Bill Lovelady, a fellow by the name 
of Jack Dougherty, and Charles Givens later on, they brought them right behind 
US. 
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Mr. BALL. When you left the first floor with the officers, was Norman still 
there? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir ; he was in the building. 
Mr. BALL. And was Jarman still there? 
Mr. WIL~A~I~. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BALL. I would like to offer all of the exhibits that we marked so far into 

evidence. 
Mr. DCLLES. Could you give me the numbers? 
Mr. BALL. I think they run 483 to 492, inclusive. 
Mr. DULLES. Was 481 introduced? 
Mr. BALL. If 481 and 482 were not, we offer them. 48.3 is a diagram of the 

sixth floor. We offer that. Everything this morning from 477 to 492 we offer 
in evidence. The last number is 492. 

Mr. DULLES. All exhibits subsequent to the last exhibit noted in the record 
up to and including 492 will be admitted. 

(The material heretofore marked Exhibits Nos. 481 through 492, inclusive, 
previously marked for identification, were received in evidence.) 

Mr. MCCLOY. I have some questions. 
When you came downstairs, do you remember seeing a man named Brennan, 

and did a man named Brennan identify you downstairs? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir ; I don’t remember that. 
Mr. MCCLOY. No one that you know-no one said, “This is the man I have 

seen on the fifth floor window?” 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir. 
Mr. MCCLOY. Were you physically kept from leaving the building when you 

got downstairs? Did you try to go out of the building? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir ; I wasn’t trying to go out of the building because there 

wasn’t any use of trying to, because at the time we arrived on the first floor, I 
heard an officer shout out and say, “No one leave the building.” 

Mr. MCCLOY. Have you got any appreciation of the time that elapsed between 
your hearing the first shot and the time that you got finally down to the first 
floor, after you had been on the fifth floor and the fourth floor? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir ; I could not give you any time. 
Mr. McCno~. Well, you did not give us any time. Do you have any recollec- 

tion now of about how long that was ? Was it 15 minutes, 10 minutes, 20 minutes? 
How long did it take from the time that you were looking out that window and 
you heard that shot until you did get down to the first floor? 

Mr. WILLIAMS Well, I could say approximately 15 minutes, maybe a little 
before then, maybe after. I could not say exactly. 

Mr. DULLES. Do you know what time it was when you went off and left for 
the police station? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. I could not give you the exact time. 
Mr. MCCLOY. Do you know whether or not anybody got out of the building 

before the police could get there ? Did any of your friends or the people you 
were working with, did you hear whether any of them had left the building 
before the building was closed? 

Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir; I heard Mr. Truly-he said that-he mentioned 
that-he said, “Where is Lee?” That is what everybody called him. “Where is 
Lee?“, he said, and therefore I assume he did not know where Lee was, that he 
was out of the building, because everybody else was there. Bnd there was 
another colored fellow by the name of Charles Givens. He wasn’t in the building 
at the time. He was downtown somewhere. 

Mr. MoCno~. Had he been at the building at the time of the shooting-Givens? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. I don’t believe he had. 
Mr. DULLES. What did Mr. Truly say about Lee not being there? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. The only thing I heard him say is-1 think an officer asked 

him, “Is everyone here?” And he said, “Where is Lee?“-like that, you know. 
Mr. DTJLLES. Mr. Truly said that? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. MCCLOY. Do you know the name of the first policeman that accosted you, 

who stopped you? 
Mr. WI~nIaar.3. No, sir. 
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Mr. MCCLOY. Are you familiar with firearms? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir. 
Mr. MCCLOY. Do you ever do any hunting? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir; I never go hunting. 
Mr. MCCLOY. But you have heard shots fired? 
Mr. WILL~MB. Yes, sir ; I heard my grandfather try a gun out, something like 

that. 
Mr. MCCLOY. You were not in the army? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. No, sir ; I have never been in the army. 
Mr. MCCLOY. I think that is all I have. 
Mr. DULLES. I have one question. 
You have referred to three explosions that-one you thought was a backfire 

or a firecracker. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. DULLES. Was there any difference in the sound of those three explosions? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. As far as I remember, there wasn’t any difference in the 

sound. It was just the time between the sound. 
Mr. MCCLOY. As I heard you testify, you said there was a larger pause between 

the llrst and the second shot than there was between the second and the third. 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Yes, sir. 
Mr. MCCLOY. Let me get this clear. Did you see the President crumple after 

the shot? Did you see the President hit? 
Mr. WILLIAMS. Personally, I did not see him, because I was kind of jumping. 
Mr. DIJLLES. Are there any other questions? 
Thank you very much, and we appreciate your coming. We will recess at this 

time until 2 o’clock this afternoon. 
(Whereupon, at 12 90 p.m., the President’s Commission recessed.) 

Afternoon Session 

TESTIMONY OF HOWARD LESLIE BRENNAN RESUMED 

The President’s Commission reconvened at 2 95 p.m. 
Mr. MCCLOY. The purpose of today’s hearing is to have the testimony of Mr. 

Brennan here and you gentlemen. 
Mr. Williams has already appeared before us, and Mr. Norman and Mr. 

Jarman and also Mr. Truly who will be on the stand later. 
You were all witnesses, you were all in the vicinity of the Texas School 

Book Depository Building at the time of the assassination of President Ken- 
nedy, and we are going to ask you to give us your knowledge of the facts 
such as they come within your knowledge of that event and we will have some 
questions that we will wish to ask you. 

Mr. BALL. The record will show that Harold Norman, whose nickname is 
Hank, is present and Bonnie Ray Williams and James Jarman, whose nickname 
is Junior. Mr. Brennan is also. 

Mr. Bxnrm. Mr. Brennan, you testified here this morning, is that correct? 
Mr. BBE~XVA~. Right. 
Mr. MCCLOY. You are still under oath, Mr. Brennan. 
Mr. BIZLI~. I believe that you testified that you thought you recognised two 

of the people that you saw looking out of the fifth floor of the School Book 
Depository Building you thought you recognized outside of the building some- 
time after the assassination, is that correct? 

The two people that you saw, are they any of these three people here? 
Mr. BBENNAN. Yes. I believe it is the one on the end and this one here, I 

am not sure. 
Mr. BELIN. By that you would mean- 
Mr. BBENNAN. I don’t know which of those two. 
Mr. BALL. Let’s identify. 
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